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Washington, DC – Recently I spoke with one of the members of the Three Mile Island Commission.  As you may recall, this group was established by President Carter last April to investigate the facts surrounding the accident at the nuclear powered electricity generating station just south of Harrisburg, Pennsylvania and to make recommendations concerning possible changes to current regulatory practices.
The Commissioner stated that there has been considerable internal debate among the 12 members of the Commission concerning many of the final recommendations.  The issuew of whether or not to recommend a halt to construction of new nuclear reactors (to produce the heat to boil water to make electricity) has been a particularly difficult question.  He stated that there was one area of consensus:  the personnel who currently operate and maintain most nuclear reactors in the United States are inadequately trained.

We have yet to see the true cost of making electricity from nuclear energy.  Many of the expenditures which are necessary to operate a nuclear powered electricity generating plant safely are being side-stepped by plant managers and utility executives whose main concerns have been to minimize costs.   For example, all reactor plant personnel should be receiving rigorous training on a continuous basis in order to be safe operators.  However, few utility companies are willing to spend the necessary dollars to hire additional personnel to make this feasible.  This reluctance is understandable, if only because any such move would be immediately translated into higher (and unpopular) electricity bills for consumers.

Most utility company executives do not wish to have to confront their state Public Utility Commission with a request for yet higher rates in order to improve training for their operating personnel..  It is much easier for the utility executive to hope for the best, and to make certain that he himself does not live in the immediate vicinity of his nuclear plant.

Ensuring the safe use of nuclear energy would seem to be one area in which the Federal Government should be closely involved.  I am told that the Commission’s report will make strong recommendations in this area.

I thought you might like to know.
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